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Richard has been a recipient of the 
award before, but in recognition of his 
past work in developing young 
agricultural engineers.  We would like 
his dedication to the Branch as its 
current Chairman to be recognised. 
 
As the Branch has been without a 
Secretary, Richard has also delivered 
this role, liaising with those organising 
meetings, hosts and importantly 
Institution HQ. He has also found time 
to continue his other committee work 
on behalf of the Institution. 
 
Richards dedication and drive, all done 
with his characteristic good humour 
has delivered a strong programme of 
events in recent years.  These have 
been well attended by branch 
members young and older.           New  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

attendees are always welcomed and 
this has been reflected by first timers 
now becoming regulars.  
 
He has brought new blood onto the 
committee forging links to industry 
and practicing engineers.  
 
Is approach to organisation and 
people skills is recognised by our 
speakers and meeting hosts who take 
interest in our activities.  
 
Thus we are delighted that Richard 
once again receives this award in 
recognition of his contribution and 
achievements in maintaining a strong 
and healthy branch. 
 
 
Nigel Penlington on behalf of East 
Midlands Branch members. 
 


